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Integrated Pest Management Plan 2022 

 Narragansett High School 
The Narragansett Schools follow a pest management plan whereas control is achieved using 
progressive steps including: 

• Selection of the least hazardous method and/or materials that will provide effective for control 
of targeted pests. 

• Non-chemical prevention of pests using methods such as sanitation, exclusion, and cultural 
methods. 

• Application of pesticides only, “as-needed” to correct verified problems. 
• Precision targeting of applied pesticides to areas not contacted or accessible to the children, 

faculty and staff. 
 
 Notifications will normally be made to registered staff and parents/guardians at any building 
before any pesticide application. Staff, parents/guardians are reminded that they can request 
“pre-notification” of any pesticide application. Written “pre-notification” request should be 
submitted to the principal at each building. These requests must be resubmitted at the beginning 
of each school year, or when you, or in the case of a parent/guardian your child enters the school 
building. The request must include your name, complete address including telephone and e-mail 
when possible. 
 
 Emergency pesticide applications may occur, when a sudden need to mitigate or eliminate a pest 
which threatens the health & safety of a student or staff member. In the event that an, 
“emergency” application of a pesticide occurs, notifications will be forwarded no later than the day 
of the application. 
 
    All notifications will include: 

• The affected building and the applications location. 
• The common trade name of the pesticide. 
• The EPA registration number 
• The targeted pest. 
• The date of the application 
• A School Administrator’s contact information to call if you have any further questions. 

 
Since our last, “annual” notification: 

• No pesticide application occurred at Narragansett High School. 
 


